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Kane Winwood

Team Leader Industry Assessments
Department of Planning & Environment
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

CC: Chloe Dunlop
Dear Mr Winwood
Elizabeth Drive Subdivision (SSD 8859) — Elizabeth Drive Cecil Park

Thank you for your letter dated 21 January 2019 inviting WaterNSW to comment on the proposed
development of the Elizabeth Drive subdivision located at 1111-1141 Elizabeth Drive Cecil Park.
It is understood the development involves enabling works for a 14 lot subdivision including civil
and road works.

The closest WaterNSW asset is the Upper Canal, which is critical water supply infrastructure
conveying bulk water from Pheasants Nest Weir near Wilton to the Sydney Water water filtration
plant at Prospect. At Cecil Hills, the Upper Canal is contained within a tunnel located under
Elizabeth Drive, Wallgrove Road and the M7. The subiject site is located downslope from the
Upper Canal corridor.

WaterNSW has reviewed the EIS and supporting documentation, and has assessed the potential
for impact on WaterNSW’s Upper Canal to be low, and therefore does not have any comments or
particular requirements.

WaterNSW requests the Department continue to notify us of proposals with the potential to impact
on WaterNSW land, assets or infrastructure, using the email address
Environmental. Assessments@waternsw.com.au.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Alison Kniha at
alison.kniha@waternsw.com.au.

Yours sincerely

FIONA SMITH
Executive Manager, Water & Catchment Protection




